
Principal’s Report  
The Value of Volunteering 
Martin Seligman is the founding father of a relatively new 
domain of psychology called Positive Psychology that, 
according to the Black Dog Institute, shifts the focus from 
what is clinically wrong, to the promotion of wellbeing and 
the creation of a satisfying life filled with meaning, 
pleasure, engagement, positive relationships and 
accomplishment. 
 

The idea of positive psychology came to mind when I popped into the 
Lightning Ridge Tourist Information Office one weekend and found Alannah 
Dean, one of our Year 10 students working behind the counter. Alannah is not 
being paid to work at the Tourist Information Centre; she is volunteering. 

This week I had a discussion with Alannah about her volunteer work and what 
the benefits of it were. Alannah informed me that she volunteers at the 
Information Office every afternoon after school and half a day on Saturday; as 
significant commitment of time. The role includes serving customers, handling 
money, speaking to tourists, providing directions and information, printing and 
collating pamphlets, ordering and re-stocking shelves with merchandise and 
on some days using computer software to vet off or reconcile finances. 

There is no doubt that volunteering is providing Alannah with the skills 
required to function effectively in a work place; the ability to work as a team, 
leadership, time management and communication and  critical thinking skills, 
among many others . Alannah is making herself work ready but not only that, 
making herself life ready by using her initiative. When asked about the 

satisfaction she gets from volunteering she stated,           
” I love it.” 

The benefits of volunteering for not only the volunteer and 
the community in which they live are well known. It 
enhances a person’s self-esteem and mental health, 
provides a sense of purpose, helps people stay physically 
active and builds self-confidence.  

For the beneficiaries of a volunteer’s work, many of the 
above apply because they get to food, clothing, physical 
activity, company and mobility that they may not 
otherwise have had access to.  

I asked my office staff to list a few of the organisations in Lightning Ridge that 
rely partly or entirely on volunteers and there are quite a few: LRCS P&C, 
Breakfast Club, AECG and Uniform Shop, the Lightning Ridge Tigers RLC, 
SES, Neighbourhood Centre, Food for Families, Men’s Shed, Australian   
Unity - Community Transport & Meals on Wheels, Lightning Ridge Arts & Craft 
Centre, Rural Fire Service, Rotary,  St Vincent De Paul,  Tourist Information 
Service , and Opal FM. If I have missed any, I apologise. 

What is the link to positive psychology? Volunteers are making their own way 
and promoting their own wellbeing (and that of others) and creating a 
satisfying life filled with accomplishment and engagement. These are the 
intrinsic rewards of their volunteer work. 

So to Alannah and all of the volunteers in our community, a number of whom 
work at your school- Thank you! 
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Join us on  

Long Distance Swimming 

Carnival 

Wed 10th Feb 2021 

Year 6 Celebration Day 

Mon 7th Dec 

Uniform Shop  

Monday and Thursday 

8:30 am to 9:00am 

Presentation Day 

Thurs 10th Dec 

K - 6 Pool Party 

Mon 14th & Tues 15th Dec 

LOST PROPERTY 

Please check the front office 

Students Return 2021 

Fri 5th Feb 

Last Day of Term 4 

Wed 16th Dec 

Whole School Swimming 

Carnival 

Fri 12th Feb 2021 
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Continued, 

During the next two weeks students will continue their learning in classes up until 
Wednesday 16th December. This includes arriving on time to school in school 
uniform and ready to learn with books, pens and a laptop every day. 

There are some reward trips planned for those students who have reached Gold and 
OPAL awards, please ensure permission notes are returned by the due date or your 
child may miss out. Once again those students who have received only positive 
incidents in millennium will receive a special deputy’s reward, this is to reinforce 

those students following our PBL values of Respect, Responsibility and Pride.  

Farewell to our secondary staff members who are beginning new journeys, Mrs Murray, Mr Webb, Mr 
Coughlin and Mr Nixon. Mrs Murray has been at LRCS for a number of years working both in Primary and 
Secondary. In Secondary Mrs Murray has capably and efficiently fulfilled the role as Careers advisor, she 
has worked closely with our senior students to gain entry into University, apprenticeships and 
employment opportunities, she has organised Aspire and other University and careers information trips. 
Mrs Murray will be missed by all of us, especially the students whom she has supported so capably.  Ms 
Moxham has been in training during 2020 and will be the Careers advisor for 2021. 

Mr Nixon has worked at LRCS for a few years in the role of HSIE and English teacher, as well as filling in 
when teachers are away both in Secondary & Primary. Mr Nixon has been the driving force behind the 
quicksmart numeracy program in which SLSO’s work individually with some of our students to assist them 
to progress in their numeracy skills. Mr Coughlin has been working in the Science faculty and although he 
has been with us for short time he has made a huge impact. We thank each of you for your hard work & 
dedication whilst you have been at LRCS and we wish you luck at your future schools. 

Laptops are continued to be used in classes, the LEXIA and reading Plus reading programs has been 
especially beneficial to our students, in just a short time we have recorded some amazing improvements 
in our students reading ability. LEXIA and Reading Plus can be accessed at home if you have internet 
access, it would be wonderful if parents encouraged their children to use LEXIA or reading Plus during 
the school holidays. 

Good luck to our Year 12 students who are waiting for their HSC result which arrive shortly, these 
students have just completed their school journey we wish you all the best in your next journey where 
ever that may take them.  

To our 2021 Year 7 students who are about to embark on their next journey we welcome you to the 
beginning of your Secondary education and look forward to you all developing into young adults just as 
our Year 12 students have during the last 6 years. Each of our students are moving forward into the next 
year group which will bring along new challenges and journeys.  

I am very excited to be the Year 7 Advisor for 2021, I am looking forward to getting to know the 2021 Year 
7 students. They have been participating in transition programs, thanks to Ms Ravot for organising these 
events. The students have participated in lessons, learning to move from class to class with different 
teachers and  classrooms, and using the secondary playground area, the  use of the gym at recess and 
lunch was one of the highlights for a lot of these students. 

I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and hope that you have a happy 
journey during the holidays and be ready for school on Friday 5th February 2021. 

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report    

Year 7 Excursion to Dubbo 
Last week Miss Stewart and Mr Maclean volunteered to take thirteen Year 7 students to Dubbo on an 
overnight excursion. I will not provide any feedback on the excursion here but I would like to acknowledge 
the work and organisation undertaken by Miss Stewart and Mr Maclean. I would also like to commend the 
students for taking the opportunity to go on the excursion and for their excellent behaviour.                   
Well done to all!   



Library Report 

It has been a very busy couple of weeks, with preparing for Book Week, writing 
reports and planning for events next year, I know I am looking forward to the holidays 
as much as the kids already are. But we have one last very important library event 
with our  LRCS Reading Challenge Party happening in Week 9 to celebrate everyone 
who has participated in one reading challenge this year. Before I get into the 
excitement that was Book Week. I will announce the turtle draw winners for the last 
month. 

Turtle Draw Winners: 

Week 4     Week 5     Week 6 

Kindergarten: Bella Seaton  Kindergarten: Scout Newman  Kindergarten: Gabriella Nardini  

Stage1:  Oliver Seaton   Stage1:  Lilah Dean    Stage 1: Ruby Rowland  

Stage 2:  Juliette Pistol   Stage 2:  Khiah Boney    Stage 2: Kingston Kirkpatrick   

Stage 3:  Hallie Bamford   Stage 3: Jaidey Samuelsson  Stage 3: Tyelah Nagy  

Week 7 

Kindergarten:  Hendrik Haverhoek   

Stage1:  Madison Cree   

Stage 2:  Larry O’Hagan  

Stage 3: Laitori Boney   

Book Week was wonderful, with many staff and students joining in on the various activities throughout the 
week. I hope that next year we are able to have parents back at the parade as I know many students 
missed showing off their amazing placards to their parents on the day. 

It was also wonderful to see our Kindy Start students joining in on the fun of Book Week. For their first 
time at school I wasn’t sure they would be comfortable joining in, but they did and went about it so well. 

Below are the winners of our competitions and lucky draw that happened this week. 

Bake a Book Winners   Primary Trivia Winners   Secondary Trivia Winners 

Shannon Campbell - Teacher Myah Clauss - Kindergarten   Austin Hallet - Stage 4  

Levi McCabe - Stage 3   Kobi Carpenter - Stage 1 winner  Allanah Dean - Stage 5 

Milli McCabe - Stage 2   Luke Carpenter - Stage 1 runner up Taleah Anderson - Stage 6 

Luke Carpenter - Stage 1  Milli McCabe - Stage 2 

Ivy Boney - Kindergarten  Jaidey Samuelsson - Stage 3 

Colouring in Winners 

Ivy Boney- Kindergarten  Dylan Mallouk - S2F   
             
Cara Palvic - S1Y   Finn Sisa - S3N     

Melanie Kranz - S1D   Sara Jayne Smith - S3B                  Sarah Haywood - Secondary  

Michael Kranz - S1B   Imogen Hayes - S3C                       Stacey Byrne - SLSO 

Ruby Webb - S20   Allanah Dean  - Secondary             Shannon Campbell-Nagy - Teacher 



Continued 

I would like to thank Kerrieanne for going to Tamworth to collect and return the books that made up our 
book fair. I would also like to thank everyone who helped make Book Week the success it was. I look 
forward to next year’s one which will have the theme of “Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds”. 

Each year since 1945 the CBCA has brought children and books together across Australia through CBCA 
Book Week. During this time schools and public libraries spend one glorious week celebrating books and 
Australian children's authors and illustrators. Classroom teachers, teacher librarians and public librarians 
create colourful displays, develop activities, run competitions and tell stories relating to a theme to 
highlight the importance of reading. You will often see parades with students dressed as their favourite 
book character.  

At our Parade this year our Lucky Draw Winners were: 

Kindy Start - Thomas Rowland 

Kindergarten-  Shania Zito 

Year 1 - Hunter Brack 

Year 2 - Callie-Rose Fernando 

Year 3 - Myja Farkas 

Year 4 - Riley Benjamin  

Year 5 - Hallie Bamford  

Year 6 - Alex Hawkins-Lohse 

MCB - Ezekiel Miller 

  



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Lucas Kent  ES1J 

Lucas was nominated by Mrs Cross for consistently trying his best when reading. 

Well done Lucas! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Archie Cobb S1Y 

Archie was nominated by Mr Delhaas for improved engagement and effort in   

Mathematics. Awesome Effort Archie! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Ruby Webb S2O 

Ruby was nominated by Miss Elliott for effort. Well done, Ruby! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Sharlize Masters S3N 

Sharlize was nominated by Mrs Stiller for using lots of language features to enhance 

her narrative text. Great Job Sharlize! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Mattie-Lee Seaton Year 7 

Mattie-Lee was nominated by Mr Pickard for an excellent contribution to NAIDOC 

Week and respect for culture. Well Done Mattie-Lee! 



Early Stage 1   

Last week, S1 Dhinawan were very lucky to have children’s 
book illustrator, Liz Anelli visit us in our room. We have 
been reading her latest amazing book, Dry to Dry in class 
and we plan on using this book as the inspiration for a 
mural later in the year.  

Liz showed us the process she uses to plan and create a 
book from scratch and we were lucky to see photos of her 
research trips to Kakadu National Park. She led a guided 
drawing class and the students made a picture of an 
underwater scene. We can’t wait to begin our mural.  

Throughout this term, ES1J has been studying a Science unit called ‘How Things Move’. It focuses on 
the physical characteristics of objects and the effects of these on how they move. It allows students 
to investigate how push and pull forces create movement and introduces the fundamental concepts 
of force and motion.  

This week I posed the following question: Can you build the best spinner? The students were so excited 
about this question! Before discovery time, we spent some time talking about what the word “best” would 
mean. The students came up with three criteria: 

There were so many interesting discoveries made during this project! Here are some images and ideas we 
captured of the student’s experimentation:  

Stage 1 

Acrostic NAIDOC Poem, by June Langmead 

Always was, always will be 

Native bushland, flower and tree 

Animals scamper, run round free  

Indigenous elders help the little ones well 

Danger passes as we grow old 

Others rejoice, we found gold! 

Community comes together, we connect with 
the land 

 

Nothing else is on the other hand. Always was, 
always will be 



Follow Instructions

Stage 2   

S2Hollows have been very busy fitting in as much learning as possible before the year wraps up. 

In Mathematics students have been identifying and describing 2D shapes. S2H are now able to list the 

properties of different shapes and draw their lines of symmetry. In literacy lessons our class have been 

writing procedural text types. Students particularly enjoyed listing the steps needed to prepare food, such 

as johnny cakes. In Creative Arts S2H have had a lot of fun combining movements to create simple 

dances and loved performing in front of their peers. 

We cannot believe how quickly the year has gone and that we are nearly at the end of Term 4! 

In accordance with NSW Department of Education Guidelines, regrettably we are unable to have a whole 
school End of Year Presentation and neither will we be able to have parents and carers on site for the 
presentation of awards.  

We will be having three separate assemblies on Thursday 10th December.  

Secondary: 8.45am -9.30am                                                                                                                                           
K- Year 2: 9.45am until 10.30am                                                                                                                                       
Years 3-6: 11.45am -12.30pm 

All assemblies will be livestreamed on Facebook so we hope you can join us on that platform to 
acknowledge the work of your students. We ask that all students attending the presentations wear school 
uniform. This is not an easy decision but one made with the safety of the whole school community in 
mind.  

We thank you for your understanding. 

Presentation Day 



Secondary Studies 
This has been a busy and productive semester in Secondary Studies.  

Our Year 8 Mandatory Technology students are making clocks, while Stage 5 Metal worked on the lathes 
to create hammers. The chess sets were created using the 3D printer in Design Technology. 

Year 11 completed work on their bedside table. This project required high levels of accuracy in measuring 
and cutting, followed up by focus on sanding and polishing. 

Visual Art students worked on the murals that were recently installed at the new hospital rooms.  

Meanwhile, in Food Technology our MC students cooked rice puddings. Ms Muller and Jaqui supported 
the pudding creation, and Mr MacLean had the important task of testing all the puddings. It was declared a 
draw! 



Year 7 Dubbo Excursion 
On Monday the 23rd of November 13 students from Year 7 travelled to Dubbo to participate in a 
Geography excursion. Everyone arrived on time; we were off to a great start.  

Students begin the trip with a quick morning tea in Coonamble before heading to the river bank in Dubbo 
for some lunch and a walk. We travelled to the Western Plains Cultural Centre where we were taken back 
in time to experience a 1950s classroom - quill, ink and all! The classroom, recreated in the old Dubbo 
High school, now part of the cultural centre, was a far cry from a LR classroom. We were also guided 
around the art gallery and learnt about the collection. For many it was their first experience in a museum.  

It was a wet afternoon, so our plans for a soccer showdown were dampened. We did manage a quick bus 
tour around Dubbo. At one point a student begun singing The Wheels on The Bus, which received mixed 
reviews from other passengers.  

Upon arriving at the accommodation students were struck with excitement. Boys and girls arranged 
themselves in their rooms, picking the best beds and unpacking. Students then travelled to the much 
anticipated 10-pin bowling. Miss Stewart blew the competition away, taking home the coveted Year 7 
Bowling Championship.  

After pizza and dessert it was time to sleep. For some, the soft bed and pillow was a welcomed sight after 
an exhausting day. Others were full of energy, and a game of spotlight and dancing was in order. All 
participants did sleep, though the hours of sleep are still being tallied. Based on the weary eyes, we 
suspected students slept 8 hours, collectively.  

Toast, cereal and juice called our names at 8 am the next morning. The girls were promptly up before 7 
am, ready to eat. The boys, on the other hand, undoubtedly exhausted from a day of learning, were 
awoken by many knocks on the door. As we learnt, a number of students in year 7 are not morning 
people. Regardless, some vegemite toast and a jump inflated pillow had them ready for our final activity in 
Dubbo - the botanic gardens.  

The Japanese Garden blew us away. We were struck by how the plants created a coolness in the area, 
and the Japanese architecture was a unique sight. Though not recommended, some lucky students ended 
up petting a coy fish. According to Japanese legend, the one who pets the fish gets eternal glory, or 
someone said.  

Yuwaalraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge. The name of the 

language and Aboriginal people of the Balonne Region. 

Yuwaalaraay 

Dhuyu = snake 
 
As the weather warms up 
we have to be careful of 
dhuyu. Leave them 
alone! 



PBL  

Due to COVID restrictions we have not been able to hold our 
normal primary assemblies and as a result the students have 
missed out on the Turtle Ticket draws.  

Starting this week until the end of year we will be holding a short 
assembly under the cola just to do the Turtle Ticket Draws. 

Our winners receive a $3 canteen voucher and the teacher who 
signed the Turtle Ticket receives a box of chocolates. 

 

Week 7 Turtle Draw Winners are: 

Early Stage 1 - Lucus Price 

Stage 1 - Archie Barry 

Stage 2 - Andy Hamilton 

Stage 3 - Caleb Peters 

Turtle Tickets are then placed into the 
thermometer. When the thermometer is full 
the whole school receives a reward. 

Kindy Start 

Kindy Start had their first session on 

Friday 20th November. The children were 

able to take part in the Placard Parade.  

This week they met Miss Cross and found 

where the library is. They had a go at 

some learning rotations and finished off 

with some counting.  









If you need to get a message to your 

child please contact the school office 

by 2:30pm. Thankyou! 



 

 

Just a friendly reminder for Parents and Carers that 

our school drop off and pick up zone provides a safe 

spot for Parents and Carers to drop off and collect 

their children from school by car. 

As we want to keep our school community safe, 

please remember that drivers may drop off and pick 

up students legally within a two-minute timeframe as 

directed by Transport for NSW. If you need to park 

for longer than 2 minutes, please use the designated 

parking areas.  

 Drop-off and Pick-up Zone  

 
8:40am 




